HINSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the remote Hinstock Annual Parish Meeting held via Zoom on 14th April 2021 
Chairman: 
Cllr K Sutherland

Cllrs: 

L Hutchinson; Cllr D Ashley;; Cllr P Trow; Cllr R Holland

Clerk

Mrs M Joyce

Unitary Cllr:
Cllr R Gittins

Annual Parish Meeting

1
Welcome and Announcements
Cllr Sutherland welcomed everyone to the Meeting. The Annual Parish Meeting was declared open at 7:05pm.  

2
Present and/or Apologies

It was attended by Cllr Sutherland, Cllr Hutchinson, Cllr Ashley, Cllr Heeley, Cllr Trow, Cllr Holland and Hinstock Parish Council Clerk, Mrs M Joyce. Cllr Heeley sent her apologies. One resident attended the Meeting.
3
Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on 1st May 2019 (No meeting held in 
2020)
The Clerk shared the Minutes of the last Meeting online. These had previously been circulated to the Councillors via email.  They were proposed and seconded for acceptance by Cllr Ashley and Cllr Trow, all agreed. 

4
Matters arising from the Minutes.
Councillors noted outstanding items from the 2019 minutes. The Vehicle Activated signs have been ordered and await installation of a pole by Shropshire Council.  The Parish Council will be able to conduct its own speed data collections via the new signs. The school crossing upgrade is still outstanding and Shropshire Council has yet to confirm its installation date.  The Parish Council submitted a CiL Local funding request for this but has heard nothing from Shropshire Council as to its current status. The Clerk has resorted to a Freedom of Information request to obtain details.  
The Jubilee Room renovation works are due to begin imminently.  

5
Annual Report from Hinstock Parish Council.
The Clerk read the Annual Report from the Parish Council which will be published with the Minutes.  

6
Public Questions in respect of above report. – No questions were raised. 

7
An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion

The resident attending the Meeting, who is new to HInstock, was welcomed to the village.  She requested some local information.  Cllr Sutherland offered to deliver a copy of the Herald to her.  The resident and Councillors chatted generally about Hinstock and its local population and recent development.  She was warmly thanked for attending.  

There being no further matters raised Cllr Sutherland declared the Meeting closed at 7:28pm, thanking everyone for attending. 

